
 
 

 

January 18, 2022 
Project 18-1422 

NOTICE OF TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE 
Primate Road at Dixie Road Intersection 

 
The Region of Peel will be implementing a temporary road closure in order to perform valve maintenance on the 
watermain at the intersection of Primate Road and Dixie Road.  
 
Traffic impacts 
Temporary road closures and lane reductions will be required from Tuesday, January 25th to Thursday, January 
27th from 6:00 p.m. to 4:00 a.m each day. 

• Primate Road will be fully closed at Dixie Road. 
• Dixie Road southbound curb lane will be closed in the vicinity of Primate Road. 
• Road closure and lane closures will be reopened every morning at 4:00am.  

These impacts may cause traffic delays. We ask for your patience and will try to minimize any delays.  
 
Safety during construction 
Construction zones require extra caution to keep everyone safe – pedestrians, cyclists, drivers, and construction 
workers. When driving, walking, or biking through the construction area, please be aware of your surroundings, 
watch for construction crews and other road users, slow down, account for delays, and consider other routes if 
possible. To learn more about how to stay safe in construction zones, visit peelregion.ca/construction/work-
zone-safety.asp. 
 
Thank you for your patience as we complete this necessary work. This work will allow us to continue providing 
you with high quality tap water. If you have any questions, please contact us. 
 
Condition Assessment and Rehabilitation, Engineering Services Division 
Public Works, Region of Peel  
Email: construction@peelregion.ca  
Phone: 905-791-7800 ext. 4409  
 
Construction statement regarding COVID-19 
Construction is an essential service. We’re keeping employees, contractors, and the community safe by complying 
with provincial regulations, physical distancing, using personal protective equipment, and adjusting work 
schedules and shifts. 
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